Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 3/25/09 meeting

Members (names of those in attendance in bold): Terrence Bennett (chair), Debbie Compte, Corey Dwyer, Janet Gray, Don Hirsh, Deborah Knox, Andy Leynes, Jeffrey Osborn, Consuelo Preti, Lee Ann Riccardi, Deborah Thompson, Jeanine Vivona (vice chair)

Discussion and Actions Taken (ACTION items for committee members in red below):

1. Approved the minutes of the meeting on 2/25/09.
2. Career Development and Individual Five-Year Review – CFA reviewed the document (3/15/09) prepared by the subcommittee in light of the original charge from Steering and MOA #62. DH reported that the proposed document is similar to the original with the following changes: 1) length of reflective essay is specified (2-4 pp); 2) process and required documentation are consistent with current Promotion process; and 3) the new document emphasizes the positive nature of the self-study process. CFA reviewed the document favorably. Discussion focused on: 1) relation of the 5-year review to the promotions process; 2) inclusion of a timeline or dates, including initiation of the review by Academic Affairs; 3) devising a process that meets the goals of the self-study without overburdening faculty who are reviewed or who participate in the review of colleagues as committee members, peer observers, etc. (e.g., is one peer observations of teaching sufficient?); 4) allowing for flexibility in format of required information; and 5) clarifying in the preamble that this process satisfies contractual agreements and provides a means for faculty to develop a rationale for CDC funding.

ACTION: DH and the subcommittee will make revisions and distribute to CFA by 4/1 so that a final version can be distributed to the faculty in advance of the 4/15 open forum. TB will schedule a second open forum.

3. Appendix IV (External Review; ER) – The ER subcommittee distributed a revised document and sample letters (3/23/09), incorporating feedback from two open forums (2/18/09 and 2/24/09) and email correspondences. The subcommittee retained their basic approach, and revised language judged to be overly rigid. The main changes are: 1) added recommendation to allow ER for promotion to Associate Professor under exceptional circumstances, noting that this would be the exception rather than the norm; 2) added rationale for not offering an honorarium to reviewers; 3) pushed the implementation date back to 2012; and 4) in sample letters to reviewers, clarified criteria for evaluation, taking language directly from the Promotions document.
ACTION: LR will make minor revisions based on our discussion.

4. Use of Grades and Grading Distributions – DT distributed a revised report (3/24/09) with expanded rationale, context, and responses to feedback received in open forums. We did not have time to discuss the revised report during the meeting. 

ACTION: TB will initiate discussion via email prior to the next meeting.

5. SOSA revisions – JG distributed a report from the SOSA committee based on their experiences using the new rating system, as well as a proposed revised SOSA RFP. We did not discuss these documents at today’s meeting. 

ACTION: TB will put this item on the 4/8 meeting agenda for discussion.

Next meeting: 4/8/09. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jeanine Vivona

